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	Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday, 13th December 2010 at 5.45pm


Present: Derek Snelling (Chair), Dot Procter, Sue Johnstone, Dayle 
Wilton, Bridget Hannaway, Janet McMenamin, Jenny Delany, Ruth 
Brucker, Jo Rollo, Hans Jorgensen, Allan Joseph (ex officio)
1.
Apologies: Peter Barker
.
2.
Previous Minutes:  

The Minutes of the Committee Meeting held 8th November 2010 were confirmed as a true and correct record.  Hans/Derek
3.
Matters Arising: 

The Reports on the 1 NT Trial have been sent to Julie Atkinson.


A letter has been posted to the Wellington Women’s Club regarding their rental


Charities Commission:- Our application to the Charities Commission has been declined. Dayle to follow this up.
4.
Directing and Scoring:

Allan Joseph provided a report.


There was discussion about the Director’s pay. 

Motion:- from 1st Jan 2011, on a Club night Directors will be paid on a contracting basis according to their qualification at the following rate:-


Unqualified Director - $40


Club Director - $50


Tournament Director - $60

Dayle/Derek
Passed

Dayle will produce a form for the Directors to fill out each evening that is to be left with the table money.


A Plasma Screen now seems to be the preferred option over a Data Projector. 

 A motion was put that up to $3,000 be put aside for the purchase of a Plasma Screen, bracket and the associated Software.







Derek/Bridget
Passed

Allan Joseph and Kevin Walker have discussed the work load of the Chief Director and the sharing of this work with the Assistant Chief Director. Derek will put a motion to the January meeting regarding the payment of  these two positions.

On Club evenings the Director is able to also look after the scoring. However, when a Tournament is being run, it is important to have someone else in charge of the scoring so the Director can concentrate on the main job.


Allan Joseph will draft a letter to Bridge NZ to express his concerns re the scoring programme/Bridge Pads and the help that is given.  It was agreed that the annual $200 fee would be paid to Bridge NZ.

The final nights play for all grades will be an Individual movement. Three people will need to be on standby each night for this movement to run smoothly. Committee members offered their names.

5.
Financial Report and Property

Dayle presented a report for the month ended 30th November 2010.
6.
Correspondence

Received:- Preliminary Notice for the call for Nominations for the position of Chairperson and two Board members of the NZ Bridge Board. 


     Minutes from NZ Bridge AGM.


Sent:-       Wellington Women’s Club, NZ Bridge, Michael Gibson, Max Wigbout. 



     Letters of thanks to those who helped at the Christmas Cheer Tournament. 



    Jenny has written to Stephen Blackstock, Stephen Henry, Peter Newell, Nigel Kearney, David Ackerley, Anthony Ker, Martin Reid, Alan Grant and Charlie Cahn asking them to contribute a lesson to be given on a Thursday evening before Bridge in 2011. 
7.
Club Manager’s Report:  

 A report was tabled.

There was discussion about the hygiene of the water cooler. It was decided to stop using the Big Blue bottle and to have jugs of water in the fridge. Quotes to be obtained to have filtered water plumbed in to a unit in some suitable position in the foyer. The contract with Big Blue to be cancelled.


The Club Manger will be away from Tuesday 21st December until Monday 10th January. Ruth will come in on Tuesday 4th , Jenny on the 5th and Maureen Pratchett will  be asked to come into the office on the 6th Jan to organise for the night’s play.

8.  Sub-Committee Reports

Tournament and Social: Christmas Cheer – Was a great success.




     November Noel:- Was not well supported and the future of the Christmas Party is in doubt.




     Suzanne Duncan Tournament:- Allan Joseph to direct. Sue and Derek to collect the money.

Property:- Replastering and new North/South signs will be put on the agenda for 2011.

After discussion it was decided to remove the two smaller prints (men playing cards) from the wall of the main playing room. Two prints have been given to the Club and these are to be acknowledged.
9.  General Business  

 a)  The heating/cooling of the main playing room will be on the agenda for 2011..

 b)  Kerry Geertson has offered to facilitate a strategy meeting in 2011. It was suggested that this could involve the whole Club. Derek to discuss with Kerry.
 c)  Janet was given permission to buy 10 more side tables for the Motorway Room.
 d)  Ruth Gotlieb was congratulated on being named Wellingtonion of the Year. Flowers to be sent to her with the Club’s congratulations.
Meeting closed 8.15pm
Next meeting:  17th January 2011
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